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SYNOPSIS AS ENACTED

Brief Description: Including the water pollution control
revolving fund in the funds that will be credited with
earnings of investments of surplus funds.

SPONSORS: Senators Fraser, Talmadge and Haugen; by request of
Department of Ecology

SENATE COMMITTEE ON ECOLOGY & PARKS

SENATE COMMITTEE ON WAYS & MEANS

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON REVENUE

BACKGROUND:

The water pollution control revolving fund (also known as the
state revolving loan fund) was created by the 1988 Legislature
in order to receive federal grants for financing water
pollution control facilities. Authorized under the federal
Clean Water Act, these capitalization grants were intended as
seed money for the establishment of permanent revolving funds.
Loans are made from the fund to local governments for the
purpose of providing capital for water pollution control
facilities.

The water pollution control revolving fund will continue to
receive federal capitalization grants until 1995 after which
time the fund is to be sustained entirely through loan
repayments and interest earnings.

In 1991, the Legislature passed a law requiring that the
interest earnings from most state funds, including the water
pollution control revolving fund, be credited to the general
fund-state.

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has stated that
the diversion of interest from the revolving fund to the
general fund is a violation of the federal Clean Water Act.
The state Attorney General’s office agrees.

Since federal law supersedes state law, the office of the
State Treasurer has been crediting the water pollution control
revolving fund with its own interest, and will continue to do
so in the future. Interest earnings from the revolving fund
are not included in the forecast for the general fund-state.
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The EPA has taken the position that the state must certify
that the Department of Ecology is in compliance with all
federal requirements, including providing assurances that the
interest will accrue to the account now and in the future.

SUMMARY:

The State Treasurer may invest and reinvest moneys in the
water pollution control revolving fund in the manner provided
by law. All earnings from such investment is credited to the
water pollution control revolving fund.

The water pollution control revolving fund receives its
proportionate share of earnings from the treasury income
account based upon the fund’s average daily balance.

VOTES ON FINAL PASSAGE:

Senate 47 0
House 97 0 (House amended)
Senate 39 0 (Senate concurred)

EFFECTIVE: May 12, 1993
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